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Dear Ms. Auglys, 

I am writing to you on behalf of the Implementation Committee under the Convention on 
Environmental Impact Assessment in a Transboundary Context (Espoo, 1991) and its 

Protocol on Strategic Environmental Assessment (Kyiv, 2003) to inform the Government of 
Lithuania about (a) the Committee's deliberations at its forty-first session (Geneva, 13 - 16 
March 2018) concerning the follow-up by Belarus with decision VI/2 (paras. 48-64) 

regarding the Ostrovets nuclear power plant, and (b) the steps that the Committee agreed to 
undertake to finalize the revision of draft decision VII/2 (paras. 54-65) before forwarding 
the draft decision for consideration of the Meeting of the Parties at its 'intermediary' session 
(Geneva, 5-7 February 2019). 

At its forty-first session, the Committee acknowledged the receipt of the annual reports of 
Belarus and Lithuania for 2017 with regard to the implementation of the recommendations 
of the Meeting of the Parties set out in decision VI/2. The Committee also noted the 
summary of the information on the site selection provided by Belarus on 26 February 2018. 
It observed that the summary contained no new information. 

The Committee also noted that, in its responses to the Committee's questions, the 
International Atomic Energy Agency had provided references to its relevant safety standards 
without elaborating how those standards had been applied in the case of the Ostrovets 

nuclear power plant (Please see Annex I to this letter for a copy of the letter from Agency 
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